
 

GULF COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD 
 

Tuesday, December 7, 2021 

 

 
 

The Gulf County School Board met in regular session Tuesday, December 7, 2021, at 9:30 (Agenda-Review Workshop) and 10:00 

(School Board Meeting) at their Administrative Office in Port St. Joe. Superintendent Norton, Attorney Costin, and the following Board 

Members were present:  Chairman Denny McGlon, Vice-Chairman Ruby Knox, Cindy Belin, Marvin Davis, and Brooke Wooten. 

 

Workshop:  The Board held an extended workshop to review the agenda packet and to allow additional time for public input on the 

proposed 2021 Redistricting Resolution (Item V.A.). 

 

BOARD MEETING: 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman McGlon called the meeting to order at 10:00. 

  

II. ADOPTION OF AGENDA:  On motion by Mr. Davis and seconded by Mrs. Knox the board unanimously approved the 

amended agenda to include the addition of pages 2.01, 3.01, 4.03, 5.01, 10, 11, and 11.01. 

  

III. HEAR FROM THE PUBLIC:  Pastor Chester Davis addressed the board to make them aware of efforts currently underway 

to form a North Port St. Joe Youth Engagement Task Force.   The goal is to bring individuals and organizations together that 

would be able to assist in addressing and combating negative and dangerous behaviors being perpetrated on and by youth. 

  

IV. CONSENT MATTERS:  On motion by Mr. Wooten and seconded by Mrs. Belin the Board voted unanimously to take the 

following action: 

-Approved the November 16 Minutes, and  (SM:21/22 – 064) 
 

-Approved Budget Matters & Payment of Bills (including change order for PSJH Softball Field Pole Barn Project), and (SM:21/22 –065) 
 

PERSONNEL: (SM:21/22 –066) 
-Approved list of Out-of-Field Teachers for 2nd Semester, and 

-Approved Jo Clements’ letter of intent to enter DROP February 1, 2022, with an anticipated retirement date of January 31,  

  2027.  She has selected Option 1 for terminal pay for all accrued leave. 

-Approved Christy Wood’s request to transfer from WHS to PSJE effective January 3, 2022, and 

-Approved Paul Williams’ request to transfer from PSJH to WHS effective January 3, 2022, and  

-Approved Wendy Chafin’s request to transfer from WHS to PSJH effective January 3, 2022, and 

-Approved Stacie DeVaughn for the PSJE ESE Push-in Teacher position effective January 3, 2022, and 

-Approved Michael Russel Dunn, Jr., for a bus driver position effective January 3, 2022, and  

-Approved Ellwood Sandridge as a school food service substitute, and 

-Approved one additional paraprofessional position for the WES Bridges classroom to maintain student/teacher ratio, and 

-Approved one temporary bus driver position.  This driver will drive routes as needed, help with traffic control at the school  

  sites, fuel and disinfect buses, and assist with other transportation needs that arise. 

  

V. PROGRAM MATTERS: On motion by Mr. Wooten and seconded by Mrs. Knox the board unanimously approved the 2021 

Resolution for Redistricting for the Gulf County School Board, and   (SM:21/22 –067) 
 

On motion by Mrs. Belin and seconded by Mr. Davis the Board voted unanimously to take the following action: 

-Acknowledged receipt of the Internal Accounts Special-Purpose Financial Statements for FYE 063021, and  (SM:21/22 –068) 

-Approved the Early College Program Agreement, and  (SM:21/22 –069) 

-Acknowledged receipt of the Operational Audit for FYE 063021.  (SM:21/22 –070) 
  

VI. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: On motion by Mrs. Knox and seconded by Mr. Wooten the board unanimously approved 

leasing one Turf Tank Field Marking Robot.   (SM:21/22 –071) 
  

VII. BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS: 

  

VIII. ADJOURNMENT:  Chairman McGlon adjourned the meeting at 10:54. 

 
 

 


